STATE OF MICHIGAN

RICK SNYDER EXECUTIVE OFFICE BRIAN CALLEY

GOVERNOR LANSING LT. GOVERNOR

January 17, 2018

Mr. Craig Glidden

General Counsel and EVP Law & Public Policy
General Motors

Tower 300 — Office 3-39-B40

Detroit Renaissance Center

Detroit, Ml 48243

Dear Mr. Glidden,

On behalf of the State of Michigan, | am writing to request that General Motors facilities in
the Flint area return to the Flint municipal water system. As you are likely aware, a 30-year
contract has been approved between the City of Flint and the Great Lakes Water Authority that
cements the best option for water from a health and safety perspective as well as from an
affordability perspective. In addition, numerous water quality tests over the last two years
show dramatic improvement in the water quality of Flint compared to the time when General
Motors exited the system.

The State is aware that you have a contract with another water provider, and that there may
be limitations to your ability to make this switch back to the City of Flint. The State would be
happy to facilitate a meeting between GM and the City of Flint so that this possibility could be
discussed and the City could gain an understanding of what GM’s options and needs would be
as a potential water customer.

Sincerely,

AL hn

Rick Snyder
Governor

cc: Flint City Council Members
Mayor Karen Weaver
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